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City of Ocilla Awarded $260,000 for 
Transportation Infrastructure Projects 

 

Transportation and Environment: Corey Hull 
 

The City of Ocilla has been awarded $260,000 from a total 

of $23.6 million that Governor Deal approved for transpor-

tation infrastructure projects under the Georgia Transporta-

tion Infrastructure Bank (GTIB) program.  The GTIB pro-

gram is a revolving infrastructure investment fund, estab-

lished in 2008, that provides funding to local governments 

and communities to help complete transportation projects 

that will continue to benefit communities and the economy 

of Georgia. 

For the City of Ocilla, the GTIB grant and loan program was 

an opportunity to complete much needed transportation projects.  Of the 41 applications submitted 

throughout the state for the grant and loan program, only 20 governments and CIDS were selected 

to receive grant and/or loan funding.  The City of Ocilla was the only government awarded both 

grant and loan funding through the GTIB program.     

The City of Ocilla was awarded a total of $260,000 to complete four transportation infrastructure 

projects.  The first project will be the resurfacing of West 2nd Street and West 5th Street beginning at 

Apple Street and ending at Almond Street.  The second project will be the paving of East 9th Street 

and McKinley Street.  The completion of these projects will increase the quality of life by allowing 

residents to safely and quickly reach their destinations.  

Please contact Amy Martin at 229-333-5277 for more information about the GTIB program.  
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SGARDA and SGADC Welcome  

New Loan Board Member 
 

Loan Services:  Michelle Frey 
 

The Loan Department would like to welcome Dereck Sumner as the newest member of the Loan 

Board of Directors for the Southern Georgia Area Resource Development 

Agency (SGARDA) and the Southern Georgia Area Development Corpora-

tion (SGADC). The SGRC council appointed Dereck to the board at the 

June 22nd meeting.  

Dereck is Assistant Vice President and Commercial Lender for Commer-

cial Banking Company and works at their Tifton branch. He has been with 

CBC for five years, and has been in the banking industry since 2002. 

Dereck graduated from Georgia Southern University with a degree in Fi-

nance in 2001.  In May of this year he graduated from the UGA Banking School.  He is a member of 

the Georgia Bankerôs Association, the Tifton Chamber of Commerce Executive Board, and the Tifton 

Rotary Club.  We look forward to Dereckôs expertise in the Tifton market and input he will bring to 

the board! 

Using GIS to Lower Your ISO Rating 
      Geographic Information Systems: Rachel Strom 

 

 
The Insurance Services Office (ISO) rates every community in the United States for Fire and Emer-

gency readiness. This rating is then used to determine insurance rates for the evaluated community. 

A lower rating results in lower cost for property insurance. One way to affect your ISO rating is to 

evaluate & adjust your response distances. SGRC GIS has worked directly with many of our counties 

to do just this! The first step is evaluating your response distances. For each of the above counties, 

GIS staff placed fire department locations on a map & then ran a model to map the 5 mile drive dis-

tances. This allows a visual assessment of the current coverage for the community. The next step is to 

then evaluate the impacted population. How many property owners will benefit from lower insur-

ance rates? GIS staff used the created drive distances & census data to generate those statistics. The 

final step is to place proposed fire stations and run the model to evaluate coverage & affected popula-

tion. Communities can then plan for future improvements as well as submit findings to ISO evalua-

tors! 
  
 
If you have a question about any 

of these projects, or how SGRC 

GIS can help you meet your goals 

in 2017, please give us a call! 
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SGRC Assists the City of Nicholls with Street 
Paving and Flood & Drainage Improvements 

 
Community and Economic Development: Kimberly Hobbs 

 

On September 11, 2015, the City of Nicholls was awarded $282,435 in Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) funds to construct street paving and flood & drainage improvements on Maid-

en Avenue and South Bell Street.  The engineer on this project is Statewide Engineering, Inc., locat-

ed in Douglas, and the contractor is Allen Owens Construction and Paving, Inc., located in Black-

shear. The total project cost for the improvements are $315,115.  Once completed, this project will 

provide two safe, paved roads and adequate drainage for the residents on Maiden Avenue and South 

Bell Street.  It is estimated that the street paving and flood & drainage improvements will be com-

pleted by August 2017. 

Maiden Avenue 

South Bell Street 
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Why Backing Up Your Data Is Important! 
 

Information Technology Services:  Chris Strom 
 

 
Data is the most important aspect of your computer. An operating 

system can be reinstalled and so can applications, but it may be 

difficult or impossible to recreate your original data. 
 
Data loss can happen in many ways, the most common causes are 

physical failure of your computer, accidental error, theft, disasters 

like fire or flood, or even something as simple as a dropped coffee 

mug!  
 
It is common for data to be saved to just one place, like óMy Documentsô on your computerôs hard 

drive. This means that if this data were to be accidentally changed or deleted it would take consider-

able time and expense to restore it.  
 
Growing numbers of computer viruses are also a risk to business information.  Once they have in-

fected your machine, they often delete or corrupt your data.  This is another reason why backing up 

your data is such an important thing to do.  
 
One of the first steps is to determine what data you need to back up.  Consider things like: 
 
¶ Critical data needed for everyday business operationsðwhat are they things you would need to 

continue working if your computer were to be damaged or stolen? 

¶ Contact Informationðtelephone, email, etc.  

¶ Account Information  

¶ Internet Favorites 

¶ Other Important Documents  
 
How long has it taken you to collect all this information?  What would happen if you couldnôt get it 

back once lost? Consider all of these items when planning what to back up.   
 
After determining what needs to be backed up, you must have a plan for storage.  Best practice for  

storing is to keep a copy on-site (in your home or office) for easy access, and a copy off-site in case 

the files at your home or office somehow become damaged.   
 
Please contact the SGRC IT department, if you need any advice or help getting your data backup set-

up, or for more information on a wide range of backup solutions. 
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Senior Farmersõ Markets Provide Fresh  

Produce to Area Seniors 
Area Agency on Aging:  Wanda Taft 

 

Each year, the Southern Georgia Regional Commis-

sionôs Area Agency on Aging (SGRC AAA) coordi-

nates with local farmers across the region to provide 

fresh produce to area seniors through the Senior 

Farmersô Market Nutrition Program. 

The Senior Farmers' Market Nutrition Program pro-

vides low-income seniors, who are at least 60 years 

old, with vouchers that may be used to purchase 

fresh, locally-grown fruits and vegetables from certi-

fied Georgia farmers. 

The SGRC AAA administers the program through a 

partnership with Georgiaôs Division of Aging Services 

(DAS) and the Georgia Department of Public Health 

(DPH). The vouchers, which include two checks re-

deemable for $10 each, are distributed once per year during the months of June-August at all 18 area 

senior centers.  This year, with the help of area senior center site managers, the SGRC AAA will be 

able to serve almost 600 seniors in the region. 

As a means to help make markets convenient and accessible, Local certified farmers Jerome Powell 

of Fitzgerald and Darquitta Riley of Broxton transport their produce to area senior centers.  The first 

market was held July 7 at the Cook County Senior Center in Sparks.  Mr. Powell provided a variety of 

produce including potatoes, squash, corn, peaches, and watermelon.  

ñThe seniors look forward to the Senior Famersô Market Program each year,ò said SGRC AAA Pro-

gram Manager Christopher Hiers.  ñThis program allows seniors in our area to have easier access to 

the foods they need to live healthier lives.  They are always very appreciative after filling their bags 

with fresh fruits and vegetables.ò 

The Southern Georgia Regional Commissionôs Area Agency on Aging develops, provides, coordinates 

and advocates for services that assist older individuals, at-risk adults, persons with disabilities, their 

families and caregivers. For more information or to receive assistance, contact the AAAôs Aging and 

Disability Resource Connection (ADRC) at 912-287-5888 or 1-888-73AGING (1-888-732-4464). Or 

visit the AAA website at www.sgrc.us/aaa.html.  Also, become a fan of ñSouthern Georgia Area Agen-

cy on Agingò on Facebook! 

Seniors at the Cook County Senior Center enjoyed    
receiving the fresh produce. 

http://www.sgrc.us/aaa.html

